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Hundreds of Illegal Workers Found Working at the HL-GA Battery Company 
 
Ellabell, Georgia, Southern District of Georgia:  On September 4, 2025, hundreds of 
federal agents executed a federal search warrant at the HL-GA Battery Company, LLC, in 
Ellabell, Georgia, searching for evidence related to the unlawful employment of illegal 
aliens in violation of Title 8, United States Code, Section 1324. Upon execution of the 
criminal search warrant, several people attempted to flee the location.  For example, a 
handful of people ran into a sewage pond located on the premises.  Agents used a boat 
to fish them out of the water.  One of the individuals swam under the boat and tried to 
flip it over to no avail.  These people were captured and identified as illegal workers. 

Over the course of the day, federal, state, and local law enforcement executed the 
search warrant and identified hundreds of illegal workers. Law enforcement identified 
over 475 people who were unlawfully working at the location.  

United States Attorney Margaret E. Heap states: “This was a significant undertaking with 
substantial results. Over 400 agents participated in this massive event, and over 400 
illegal workers were identified and detained. The goal of this operation is to reduce 
illegal employment and prevent employers from gaining an unfair advantage by hiring 
unauthorized workers. Another goal is to protect unauthorized workers from 
exploitation.” 



This investigation was led by Homeland Security Investigations (HSI), with assistance 
from U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE), Enforcement and Removal 
Operations (ERO), Federal Bureau of Investigations (FBI), Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, 
Firearms and Explosives (ATF), Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA), Internal Revenue 
Service (IRS) Criminal Investigations,  U.S. Department of Labor, Office of Inspector 
General, United States Marshal Service (USMS), and Georgia State Patrol. Assistant 
United States Attorneys Tania Groover, Ryan Bondura, Kelsey Scanlon, and E. Greg 
Gilluly, Jr., are investigating this case.  

The investigation is ongoing.  All people are presumed innocent until proven guilty 
beyond a reasonable doubt. 

This case is part of Operation Take Back America, a nationwide initiative that marshals 
the full resources of the Department of Justice to repel the invasion of illegal 
immigration, achieve the total elimination of cartels and transnational criminal 
organizations (TCOs), and protect our communities from the perpetrators of violent 
crime. Operation Take Back America streamlines efforts and resources from the 
Department’s Organized Crime Drug Enforcement Task Forces (OCDETFs) and Project 
Safe Neighborhoods (PSN). 

For any questions, please contact the U.S. Attorney’s Office at (912) 652-4422.  
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